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Vail Recreation District June 28, 2005 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

June 28, 2005

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on June 28, 2005, at 5:00 p.m., at the Krueger Room, Vail Golf Course Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Julie Hansen, Peter Cook, Scott Proper, Michelle Hall

STAFF PRESENT

Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Ken Marchetti

TOV MEMBERS 
 
None

PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
None

CALL TO ORDER
Nino called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

APPROVAL OF 6/14/05 

MEETING MINUTES
Director Hall moved to approve the June 14, 2005 Board meeting minutes. Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA
None

ADOPTION OF THE 2004 AUDIT

Director Hansen made a motion to approve the 2004 Audit Report as presented. Director Proper seconded. Approved unanimously.

2005 MAY FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Marchetti reported that financially all departments were doing well. Sports, Youth Services and Golf showed favorable variances compared to budget but that Gymnastics showed a small unfavorable variance against budget. 

All required payments due so far this year had been paid, either on time or some payments have been made early to save interest.  Payments made in June include the golf course equipment lease, golf cart lease, the Gymnastics payment due to the Town of Vail and the Tax Anticipation Note.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· The Tennis Courts are still in need of repair. Mr. Ortiz stated that he was going to schedule a meeting with Mr. Greg Hall from the Town of Vail to get a dialog going on the repair of the Tennis Courts. A bid for the repair of the tennis courts has been received but Mr. Ortiz would like to receive a few more bids before proceeding.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that Mr. Stan Zemler had requested a capital improvements list from the Rec District. Mr. Ortiz asked each Department Supervisor to supply him with a complete detailed description of capital improvements that needed to be done.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that he and Mr. Ken Marchetti presented Vail Rec Financials to the Town of Vail during the Town of Vail Work Session Meeting on Tuesday, June 5 at 2:00 PM.

· Our T1 line has been switched over to a DSL line. This will be saving the District an average of $4000 each year. Mr. Ortiz stated that we have been sharing our technical support with Town of Vail. Mr. Ortiz is impressed with the work Verticomm Technical Support Team has done for the District.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that the golf course looks nicer than ever. Mr. Jim Myers has planted some shrubs in areas that needed to be improved. We have tried to really work on maintaining and cleaning the bathrooms. The golf course staff is paying extra attention to the cleanliness of the bathrooms. We have saved an average of $10,000 on cleaning, we now clean the bathrooms with in house personnel, and we no longer use a cleaning service for the golf course. Director Cook stated that clean restrooms should always be one of the top priorities in daily maintenance procedures. Mr. Ortiz stated that he has looked into hiring a designated cleaning position that would clean all the Rec District facilities. Mr. Ortiz stated that the stairs had been painted leading up to the Clubhouse. He concluded stating that the Golf Course was up in revenue $22,000 from last year.

· The Lacrosse tournament has been running very smoothly thanks to the help of Mr. Joel Rabinowitz in Sports and Mr. Mark Jero and his staff in Parks Maintenance for maintaining the fields throughout the tournament. 

· Mr. Ortiz is happy to report that the Town of Vail will not be charging our tennis patrons to park to use the tennis courts. We will be establishing parking passes for them to use. Mr. Ortiz went onto explain that the Town of Vail charges for parking due to the large events that typically take up all the spaces. 

· Mr. Ortiz stated the Vail Rec District hosted the Colorado Municipal League convention (a 115 golfer shotgun) and the Sports Department hosted a 5K Running Race that included 110 racers.

· Mr. Marchetti and Mr. Ortiz met with Ms. Pam Brandmeyer and Ms. Judy Camp of the Town of Vail to go over the Rec District’s 2004 Audit Report and Mr. Ortiz reported that it was a very positive meeting.

· Mr. Marchetti asked the Board if we could use the money budgeted for 2005 computer maintenance to put towards purchasing new servers for the District. He stated that the capacity of the servers could no longer back up the data we run on a daily basis.  Mr. Marchetti confirmed that the District did have the funds budgeted and available to purchase new servers. The Board agreed that the servers be upgraded.

· Mr. Ortiz stated that an outstanding invoice from the Town of Vail to the District in the amount of $57,000 had been circulating since the renovation of Dobson Arena. Mr. Ortiz stated that based on a tentative agreement with Ms. Brandmeyer, the District would pay the $5,700 per year for the next 10 years interest free.  The Board agreed to resolve this invoice in this manner.  

· Director Hansen suggested that the District conduct a capital Reserve study on the District’s facilities to actually see what needs to be improved.  

· Mr. Ortiz concluded by stating that he has hired an Ice Arena consulting company out of Denver (Sun Microsystems Ice Centre) to look at our facility to see what improvements needed to be made. He stated that he will be looking over staff, programming, and sponsorship funds and tutoring new employees. He went onto state that he will be placing an ad for the managers position in the local paper.

BOARD MEMBER INPUT


Director Hall reported that the Golf Course was in very good condition. She stated that Sports produced a very successful basketball camp. She went onto state that she commends the gymnastics instructors for how much work they put into training to improve their teaching techniques and status.  She congratulated Ms. Diane Johnson, Mr. Chad Young and staff on another successful year of Camp Vail.

Director Hansen congratulated Mr. Ortiz and on doing such a great job, and thanked staff for all the hard work.

ADJOURNMENT


Director Hansen motioned to adjourn at 6:30 p.m. Director Proper seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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